Sent: Inursday, 13 July 2023 4:23 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL] OBJECTION TO DEVELOPMENT PROPOSAL DA2023/1030

Attachments: Councilors.docx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Councillors

We have been residents of Lidcombe for over 15 years. We are writing this letter to express our strong objection as stated in the subject above for the following reasons.

- 1. It is very close to the Lidcombe Town Centre & new residential units
- 2. Potential impact on traffic congestion with heavy truck movements
- 3. Health impact due to many heavy vehicles releasing pollution near children in schools and seniors in aged care centres
- 4. The valuable strip of land located near the town centre should be used better since the waste management centre could be used in more suitable places
- 5. It has adverse effects on our town centre and our community